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● NJUHSTA and NJUHSD met for the fourth time for successor contract negotiations on 

March 11th, 2019 
 

● NJUHSD shared its multi-year projections, outlook and possible implications of new 
SPED funding model (effective 2019-20) with NJUHSTA.  

 
● NJUHSD provided its proposal for Article XXV salary/benefits, as well as longevity and 

years of service, in response to NJUHSTA’s initial proposal from February 22. 
NJUHSTA provided the District with a counteroffer.  
 

● Emergency School Closure MOU was revisited.  Acknowledgement of existing language 
in Article 12.10 was discussed.  Both sides agree to remedy the issue of conflicting 
language.  Language from May 16, 2018 MOU was agreed to and set aside for tentative 
agreement/successor contract. 
 

● Both teams reviewed Article XI 6/5ths language and agreed to specific changes to clarify 
contract language.  
 

● NJUHSTA shared its initial Article class size language proposal with NJUHSD.  
 
 

Next bargaining date: March 22, 2019 
 

NJUHSTA Bargaining Team: ​Scott Mikal-Heine, Jill Sonnenberg, Jon Good, Jennifer Weir, 
Kathy Newton, & Jessica Lee 

 
NJUHSD Certificated Contract Bargaining Team:​ Brett McFadden, Dan Frisella, Kelly 
Rhoden, & Laura Flores  


